
 

 

 
Canterbury Regional Committee of 

New Zealand Bridge Inc 
 

 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE CANTERBURY REGIONAL COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD on Thursday, 17
th

 March 2016 via Skype 

 

PRESENT Michael Johnstone – Chair/Treasurer, Fiona Temple - Secretary, Giles 

Hancock, Judith Calder, Helen Good. 

 

APOLOGIES  Peter Van Leeuwen 

   

MINUTES Minutes from previous meetings as circulated were confirmed by email  

CARRIED 

 

OUTSTANDING MATTERS 

 

• Teachers Conference – No attendees from Canterbury at this stage. 

• Michael may have difficulties attending the National Conference as he cannot 

make it to Wellington and back in one day from Timaru. He will confirm 

soon as to his attendance. 

• Cinema advertising. This has been taken up by Christchurch, Crockfords, 

Timaru and Temuka so far. Rangiora decided not to as they wanted to change 

the wording and couldn’t. 

 

 

 

CORRESPONDENCE 

 

   Inward and outward as circulated, accepted   CARRIED 

      

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Cheque Deposit Total 

Balance as at 31 December 

2015     638.22  16803.20  17441.42  

            

NZ Bridge Masterpoints   1036.20        

Website 276.00          

League Prize 54.00          

            

Interest     1.13 38.36   

            

Balance as at 31 December 

2015     1345.55  16841.56  18187.11 
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GENERAL  

 

- Fiona has prompted M.Wiggins to reply to the query from M.Fry 

- Agreed to not spend money on fixing a small issue on the tournament entry function. 

- Agreed to the request for the Easter Congress name change to reflect the new 

sponsorship. Merivale Retirement Village Easter Congress. 

- Confirmed the IP trials entry details. C.Shannahan to direct. Fiona to send out. 

- Agreed to hold the Director’s workshop on the Friday before the South Island Pairs (8
th

 

July) to work in with the travel arrangements of M.Wiggins. Fiona to send out notice 

and liaise with Murray. 

- Fiona to begin discussions with Christchurch re South Island Pairs. 

- Helen Good and Judith Calder indicated their intentions to step down from the CRC at 

the upcoming elections. 

- Discussed the disappointing turn out of voting from clubs for the recent board elections. 

 

 

 

Next meeting Thursday 21
st
 April by Skype. 

 

 

 

 


